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May 23, 2019 

 

Sent Via Email (dfisher@saccityta.com) 
 

David Fisher 

President, Sacramento City Teachers Association 

5300 Elvas Avenue 

Sacramento, CA  95819 

 

Re: Meeting with CECHCR on Health Plan Savings 

 

Dear Mr. Fisher: 

 

Thank you for your May 22, 2019 letter.  I understand from your letter that SCTA leadership does 

not think it necessary to participate in tomorrow’s May 24, 2019 meeting with representatives from 

the District, our other labor partners, and the California Education Coalition for Healthcare Reform 

(“CECHCR”).   

  

As you know, representatives from the District and our other labor partners have been meeting with 

CECHCR for the last 18 months to discuss health plan changes and implementation of same.  The 

District has paid $266,650 to CECHCR since 2017 for its services and we are anticipating having to 

pay another $59,000 for the rest of this year (through December). Although you initially 

recommended CECHCR to assist in changing health plans, and the District has been paying 

CECHCR, 
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We already included information we received from Keenan about the HealthNet SmartCare program 

in our letter but will provide additional information and are willing to request additional information 

that you would like to receive.  We believe it makes sense to offer the HealthNet SmartCare Option 

in addition to the other two HealthNet plans currently offered since doing so has no impact to your 

members other than providing a third plan option to them. While we do not believe the addition of 

this plan requires bargaining with SCTA leaders, if you insist that the District not provide this option 

to your members at this time we will not offer it.  However, we would hope that savings resulting 

from additional choices to SCTA members without impacting the benefit or contribution structure 

would be welcome by all parties in order to achieve savings that could be used to address our fiscal 

challenges.   

 

We hope that SCTA leaders will consider agreeing to a meeting with CECHCR before the end of the 

school year so that we can discuss options for health plan changes as we continue to move our 

District forward in these critical times. 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 
Jorge A. Aguilar 

Superintendent 


